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This week in the Principalõs Report the 

following topics are covered: 

*  Performing Arts Centre  

*  Term 2 Events  

*  New Procedures for absence, 

punctuality and early arrivals  

*  Congratulations Peta -Grace  

*  Bentleigh Farmersõ Mkt. 

Diary Dates  

Mon 30th Apr  

School Cross Country -  Years 3 to 6    9am -11am  

 

Wed 2nd May  

SCHOOL PHOTO 

DAY 

Fri 4th May  

5/6 Sport Winter Lightning Prem. 9am -2pm  

Mon 7th May  

Bike Ed Session 1ñYear 5  

Tues 8th May  

Healesville Excursion - 1M, 2S, 2J & 2D 

Thur 10th May  

Motherõs Day Stall 9am - 1pm  

**Please Note** Friday 11th May  

Student Free Day -  Teacher P.D. Day  

Mon 14th May  

School Council Meeting 7pm  

Mon 14th -  Wed 16th May  

Year 4 Camp - Ballarat  

Mon 14th -  Wed 16th May  

Year 3 & 5  NAPLAN 

Thur 17th May  

District Cross Country Y3 -6 11am -2pm  

Sat 19th May  

Whole School Working Bee  

EDUCATION WEEK 20th May -27th May  

Open Classes - timetable T.B.A  

Grandparent/Special Friends Morning Tea -      

Wed 23rd May 10:30am  

Prep 2019 - Information Night -  Wed 23rd May  

Open Morning - Saturday 26th May 10am -12noon  

BENTLEIGH FARMERSõ MKT - Sat. 26th May  8-12:30pm  
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SCHOOL VISION:   

East Bentleigh Primary School provides a rich, inviting,  child -focused                 

environment ensuring that all students feel safe and stimulated. Our students are 

able to achieve their full academic, creative and social potential, equipped for the 

challenges of lifelong learning.  Students develop into healthy and confident       

individuals, actively contributing to the world in which they live.  

Hello everyone,  

I would imagine by now that most of you will have heard the fabulous news, 

but just in case you havenõt, here it isé.. 

In next weekõs State Budget, East Bentleigh PS will receive $5,000,000 to 

build a much needed Performing Arts Centre at our school. We were        

delighted when Education Minister James Merlino was able to come to our 

assembly on Monday to make the wonderful announcement himself.  

As a staff we are thrilled with this exciting new development for our school 

and we owe a debt of gratitude to our local MP Nick Staikos who has been 

such a strong advocate for the schools in his electorate. Thank you Nick.  

We now look forward to working with DET and our nominated architects on 

making this dream a reality.  

                      

      Continued next pageéé..                                                                                              

 

REMINDER 

Coles Sports 

for Schools 

vouchers are 

due back 

now.  

If you have any - please 

drop them in the boxes    

outside the office by  

Monday 30th April. Thanks  

East Bentleigh Primary School acknowledges Traditional Owners of Country throughout 
Australia and recognises the continuing connection to lands, waters and communities. 
We pay our respect to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultures and to Elders 
both past and present. 
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Term 2 Events 

There are many special events happening this term, so I encourage you to check the term calendar regularly when it 

is emailed to you each week as new events are added regularly.  

Next Monday, John has scheduled our House Cross Country event. Also this term the Year 3õs and 5õs will be involved 

in the NAPLAN tests in early May and Education Week is scheduled this year for the end of May. During Education 

Week we have many special events to look forward to such as our ever popular and well attended Grandparents / 

Special Friends morning, Prep Information night, extra school tours and lots of open classes throughout the week of 

May 21 st -26th, all culminating with a joint Bentleigh Farmersõ Market and Open Morning on Saturday 26th May, where 

all classrooms will be open to showcase the great work of our students.  

Our famous Showcase Dinners which are an extremely popular event highlighting the wonderful skills learned by our 

students in the kitchen garden program, are also scheduled for this term starting with the first Year 3 event on 30th 

May.  

On top of all of this, teachers will be working hard to prepare your childrenõs reports which will come home later this 

term, along with parent teacher interviews in the final week. Please continue to check the calendar weekly for any 

new additions.  

NEW PROCEDURE - Student Absences/ Punctuality/ Early Arrivals  

Our current practice of calling parents after a 2 day student absence from school will be updated From May 1, 2018 

in order to be compliant with DETõs new absence guidelines. Attendance rolls will continue be marked twice daily, 

once at the beginning of the day and once at the beginning of the last session at 2.00pm.  

Teachers will then promptly advise the office of any student absent at the beginning of the day, which will then trigger 

a phone call home to parents, (unless of course the parent has already advised either the class teacher or the office 

of their childõs absence), preferably via email or alternatively by a phone call. Please remember a written note is    

required to explain all absences  - to be signed by the parent and handed to the class teacher.  

In order to minimise any unnecessary calls it is important that parents get their children to school on time. On checking 

our Term 1 attendance and punctuality records I am gratified to see the vast majority of our students arrive to school 

on time, however there is a worrying number of students consistently late to school especially in our junior classes.   

Parents, I encourage you strongly to help your child develop good life long habits by prioritising punctual school     

attendance - they rely on you for this.  

Whilst stressing the importance of punctuality, I must also remind parents that teacher supervision begins at 8.45 am, 

so any children arriving at school before 8.45am who are not under parental supervision should be enrolled in Camp 

Australiaõs before care service. 

From the beginning of next week, any children found unsupervised out in the yard before 8.45am will be taken inside 

for their own safety. In order to comply with our duty of care to our students, this will be strictly enforced.  

Congratulations  

We love to celebrate the many varied achievements of our students both in and out of school. 

Today Iõd like to congratulate Peta-Grace Bahrami from 3/4 H who was recently    presented 

with a Junior Triple Zero Hero Award at Parliament House for demonstrating a    maturity beyond 

her years, in keeping a cool head under pressure, (including wrangling little brothers), by calling 

000 when her mum lost consciousness and required an ambulance. Well done Peta! We are 

very proud of you as Iõm sure your parents are. 

I would be happy to hear of any out of school achievements of our students for future          

newsletters.  

Bentleigh Farmersõ Market  - This Saturday, is our Bentleigh Farmersõ Market day. The market runs 

from 8:00am till 12:30pm. At our market on Saturday you will be in for a feast of gorgeous fresh food. At this market, 

you will be able to purchase free -range beef, lamb and pork from Sage Choice. Lots of fresh, in season walnuts and 

chestnuts from local growers and plenty of fresh strawberries and raspberries amongst many other delicious goodies.  

How about coming down for a leisurely breakfast from our school run breakfast stall, where we will make you the best 

egg and bacon or vegie burger roll youõve ever had or a great coffee in our reusable bunny cups which we will 

cheerfully wash up for you. I look forward to seeing lots of you there on Saturday which promises to be a lovely dry 

morning. I have just seen Heidiõs roster for the morning and see that there are only a few shifts to fill. Thank you so 

much for all of our consistent volunteers. As you know we simply couldnõt run such a successful market without you. For 

our new parents, if you havenõt yet had a turn, I encourage you to take on a shift - it can be a very social and fun 

time - (especially when itõs dry ᶉ ). 

Thought - A strong, positive self -image is the best possible       
preparation for success.  Joyce Brothers   

Until next timeéééé...Maria Shearn - Principal  

https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/joyce_brothers
https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/joyce_brothers_131926


Sueõs News 

ANZAC Day Appeal - Thank-you to all the East Bentleigh P.S. community for 

supporting the ANZAC Day appeal by buying badges (etc). We raised $453.00. 

 

,ÏÏË ÈÏ× ÐÒÏÕÄ !ÒÁÂÅÌÌÁ ÁÎÄ +ÁÄÅ ÆÒÏÍ 0ÒÅÐ - ÁÒÅ ÏÆ 

ÔÈÅÉÒ ÃÌÁÓÓƦ !ÎÚÁÃ $ÁÙ ÐÏÐÐÉÅÓƚ 7ÅÌÌ ÄÏÎÅ ÐÒÅÐÐÉÅÓ  
 

 

Halogen Leadership Day  

By School Captain - Summer with help from Hila, Hilel and Elly.  

On Monday, 26 th of March, the school captains and the vice school captains all participated in the National Young 

Leaders Day.  We were all inspired by the four speakers who showed us how to be a strong, confident and responsible 

leaders.  

The first speaker to provide us with inspiration was Consentino, a magician/illusionist. Consentino is a magician who 

had suffered from severe learning difficulties when he was young.  One day, while he was wandering around a library, 

Consentino came across a book about magic.  The book was easy to read for him because it was mostly pictures.  He 

liked the magicians in the book so much that he decided to become one himself.  He showed us the importance of 

creativity and encouraged us to think outside the box.  Towards the end of the speech, he made a really important 

quote: ôSometimes I pretend to be normal, but that gets boring.  So I go back to being me.õ 

After the break, John Coutis introduced himself to the audience.  John wasnõt able to walk as he was born without 

muscles in his legs.  Even with his disability, John was able to keep positive about most things.  He taught the leaders 

many important lessons such as being the best you can be and how to treat people the way you wish to be treated.  

Although, out of all the lessons he taught us, his main lesson was to know what is right, know what is wrong, itõs your 

choice.  

The third speaker was Harrison Craig.  If you can remember, Harrison Craig was the winner of The Voice Australia in 

2013.  Harrison has a speech impediment which made it difficult to talk.  He taught us about the importance of always 

having a goal you can work towards.  Now, with hard work and a growth mindset Harrison is able to speak fluently.  

This was his main lesson for us, to have a growth mindset.  

Last but not least, Gemma Triscari spoke to us about the meaning of leadership.  Gemma is part of the Womenõs 

Cricket League and is also a teacher.  She taught us how to recognise our strengths and to be proud of your   

achievements. All the leaders now know that even without a badge you are able to make a difference.  

Overall, the National Young Leaders Day was an incredible experience and an inspiration to not just us but all the 

Young Leaders from around Victoria who attended.  We look forward to using this inspiration to become even better 

school leaders and helping to improve our school community.  

 



Student Wellbeing and Positive Education at EBPS 

Positive Education    ²ŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎ 

Generosity  
A BIG Thank You  

Rather than accepting a fee for her graphic design work on our East Bentleigh Snakes and Ladders 

game, Tania Ennor and her family made the decision to donate the money back to the school.  

Last term we were able to buy $1000 dollars worth of new books for our reading program thanks to the 

generosity of the Ennor/Moore family.  

The books have been especially chosen for their suitability for reluctant older readers. Barrington Stokes 

specialise in developing books that are easier to read, but of high interest to older readers. Each title 

has been purchased in lots of six to enable teachers to use the books for teaching reading skills and 

concepts.  

We would like to say a HUGE thank you to the Ennor/Moore family for enabling us to purchase such 

worthwhile additions to our reading program.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thoughts on Generosity by East Bentleigh Primary students  

Generosity is when someone is very kind. By Tahmina 3 - 4 R  

 

Generosity is when you see someone being kind and you have tears in your eyes.            

By Bavreet 3 - 4 R  

 

Generosity is like being kind to someone in a way that makes them feel happy. You can 

be generous by giving someone something or even asking someone if they want to play 

with you. By Camilo 3L  

 

Being generous is being kind to people even if theyõre not 

kind to you. By Amuro 3L  

 

Generosity means letting people have a turn even though you 

really want to have a turn. Letting  someone have your ticket 

to something if you can see it another time but they canõt. By 

Eme 3L  

 

Lee Jellis - Wellbeing Coordinator  

Parent Information  



Parent Information  

Message from the Eco-Team - Environmental Issue No. 1 

 

WHEN BALLOONS FLY - SEABIRDS DIE !  

1. Our rubbish is having a huge impact on wildlife. 

2. Every year seabirds and sea animals die from mistaking popped balloons, for food. 

3. Thousands of balloons are released from outdoor events and parties, where they fly up into 

the sky. They eventually pop because of the sunõs heat, then accidently eaten by wildlife. 

4. Most people donõt think that letting go of party balloons could be killing seabirds, hundreds 

of kilometres away - but thatõs exactly whatõs happening. 

5. The birds think that the colourful balloons are little fishes and food so they feed it to their 

little ones and themselves. Their tummies become full of plastic so they die because they 

canõt digest the plastic at all. 

6. What if you can be part of the solution - not the pollution? You could help for example, by 

blowing bubbles at your events instead of using balloons. 

7. Remember - when balloons fly, seabirds die. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Sunny (5/6 K) & Amelia (5/6G)  



Parent Information - French News  



Parent Information  


